
Mound City R-2 December Board Meeting   12/17/2020  1:00 p.m.    Board Room 

 

Communication/Recognition: 

 

-Staff Input was presented by Mrs. Lauren Rosier (1st Grade) and Mrs. Sarah 

Osburn (Title Reading) giving information regarding their areas. 

-Elementary, Middle School, and High School Student Council representatives 

reported on their activities throughout the school year. 

-Mr. Miles discussed the Food Service Review from 2019-2020.   Our breakfast 

numbers increased from 22.961% to 29.10% while our lunch numbers decreased 

from 50.78% to 47.76%.  We ended up -$10,110.57.  

-Mr. Miles discussed the Transportation Report in which we project to spend 

$168,000 but only get reimbursed by the state around $33,000.  And this does not 

include our extracurricular event trips. 

-Mr. Miles presented Mrs. Hux’s Technology Report that list all our technology in 

the building.  If you would like a copy, please let me know.  We are very 

fortunate at Mound City R-2 as we are over 1:1 student to computer. 

-Mr. Miles read cards from Linda Nauman and Jeremy Lewis 

 

 

Consent Agenda:  

 The school board approved the following new items:   

 

1. Minutes of Special Board Meeting on November 13, 2020 

2. Minutes from Board Meeting on November 17, 2020 

3. Fund Balance Transfer 

4. Financial Report 

 

Items for Information: 

                         

Ms. Flint discussed we are basically halfway through our school year in probably one of 

the hardest years for students and staff.  She is very proud of everyone stepping up and 

working tirelessly to ensure all students (Face-To-Face and Virtual) are receiving 

excellent instruction.  Ms. Flint mentioned that this week the students are taking STAR 

Reading and Math assessments.  Herself and the teachers are anxious to see their results.  

We will be having NW RPDC start training with the teachers in January on how to 

identify Priority Standards.  Ms. Flint mentioned the Elementary went up to the Nursing 

Home and sang Christmas Carols outside for the residents and followed that up with a 

trip through the refuge to see many Bald Eagles.  And lastly Mr. and Mrs. Reinig have 

been working hard this week preparing the virtual Christmas Concert.     

 

Mr. Shipman reported that it’s hard to believe that the first semester is coming to a close.  

It has gone extremely fast.  He reported that FFA Fruit was delivered last week while 

FCCLA finalized their Kettle Corn fundraiser as well.  FBLA is preparing for contests as 

Mrs. Hux has 6 students competing.  Mr. Shipman reported that HS Finals will take place 

on December 21 and 22.  The HS Student Council is planning a Hot Chocolate Bar for 



students the las 30 minutes of the day on December 22nd before break.  He stated he’s 

very pleased with the YouTube Channel for streaming events throughout the year so far 

and look forward to improving that as we go.  When we return, JH Scholar Bowl will be 

taking place in January while HS Scholar Bowl begins in March with the bulk of the 

tournaments.   Mr. Shipman also stated how pleased he is with our students and staff 

working through the obstacles regarding COVID concerns.   

 

Mr. Miles reported The Garland Company came by last week to inspect the roof.  There 

is an area of concern on the NE corner of the High School portion along with some 

sealing issues that will be taken care of in January.  We will also be looking at putting a 

ridge cap around the area of the Library/Science Room.  Mr. Miles is looking at the 

upcoming 2021-2022 School Calendar.  He is working with the teachers and will have 

one ready for approval in January.  Mr. Miles mentioned that we currently have 3 

students in quarantine.  Those numbers have drastically decreased and we are pleased to 

have our students receiving face-to-face instruction.  He stated the Mask Mandate has 

really helped and appreciates the support of the school board, parents, students, and 

community members.  The main goal is to keep our students in school as studies have 

shown face-to-face instruction is much better than virtual.   

 

 

Board Meeting was Adjourned at 1:27 pm 

 

 

Thank you. 


